## February Newsletter

## **Special Notice**

Last week the mailbox on Tillicum (closest to Reserve) was vandalized and the mail was taken from all the individual mailboxes. After a couple of days, the mailbox was repaired but the mail was not recovered. If you witnessed anything unusual around the mailbox, please contact the Post Office or the Silverton Police Department.

Another resident of Abiqua Heights tripped and fell and an uneven potion of the sidewalk. Residents might check the sidewalk in front of their homes to see if a danger to walkers exists. The City will fund up to half the cost of repairs if replacement of the sidewalk is warranted.

## **Board News**

Dues notices were mailed at the end of December, and many have already paid their dues for 2022. Please mail your payment of \$375.00 if you have not already paid. If you have any questions about dues, please email the Board. Payments made after March 1 are subject to a late charge of \$40.00.

The pump that delvers water to the upper pond was out of commission for much of January but it has been repaired and water is flowing again.

With nothing of importance pending, the Board canceled the AHHA meeting for February and will next meet on Thursday March 10. Time and place of the meeting will be sent to the members with the agenda.

Please note that financial reports for December and January can be found below.

Spring will be here very soon and the Board hopes everyone has a chance to get outside and visit the wonder that is the Commons.....and please remember to pick up after your four legged friend.